
     BAS CLUB MEETING - Minutes 
            In person at the Field 
                  June 12, 2024 
 
 
 
The meeting at the club field was called to order at 6:49 pm by President Greg Cooper.  There were 5 
members in attendance. 
 
Officer Reports: 
 
Membership chairman Bill Mansfield reported via email that we have 76 members at this point, vs 74 last 
year.  There are 29 float fly members.   
 
Secretary Ken Jochim reported that the check has been received from AMA for the field improvement 
grant submitted earlier this year.  It was given to Dean Ehn for deposit. 
 
There was no treasurer report. 
 
Ken reported that the Float Fly attendance has been on the light side recently. 
 
Webmaster Mike Gulizia noted that the modernization of the website is still a work in progress.   
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Greg reported that Weed Wranglers has sprayed the weeds last Wednesday (6/5).  The bill has been 
submitted to the treasurer for payment.  It was noted that we should get them scheduled in advance next 
year so that the spraying could be done in early May. 
 
We’ve still not received any more info regarding the Longmont Airport Airshow on September 14th. 
 
 
New Business: 
 
Regarding Safety, Ken reported that there had been a LiPo battery fire at the field in a small glider, which 
was extinguished by Joe Sherran. 
 
He also noted that a member had been injured by a prop strike. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:02 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ken Jochim, Secretary 


